
CAMPION HILLS ALLOTMENTS ASSOCIATION 
 

MINUTES OF THE MANAGEMENT COMMITTEE MEETING 
25TH Nov 2018 

 
 
 

COMMITTEE MEMBERS PRESENT    
David Limmer – Letting’s officer   Mike Jones - Secretary  

Joanna Bloomfield - Treasurer    Jane Malone  - Chairperson.  
Don Clarke – Site officer    Chris Berry. 
Keeran Paleerathan. 

 
   

APOLOGIES 
Russell Moseley 
 

ABSENCES 
Mark Barmwell 

Dougie Howe 
 

OTHERS ATTENDING 
None  
 
 

MATTERS ARISING/ DISCUSSION POINTS. 
Jane and Mike attended the annual meeting at Leamington Town Hall, a bid for a 
grant was submitted to the Town Council.  The total awarded to the allotments 

was £1150, this will be used to develop plots and clear rubbish from the site. 
 

Reports of fly tipping on site has been raised to the committee. 
Anyone found to be flying tipping on the allotment site will be reported 
immediately to the police.  

 
Only materials used for the purpose of cultivating plots should be 

brought to the site.  
 
PROJECTS 

A working party (weather permitting) is going to take place on mornings of 
Saturday 19th and Sunday 20th January 2019 to clear the rubbish from the 

development plots. 
Please make every effort to volunteer for one or both days the site relies 

on support from all the members. 
 
 

SECURITY 
There has been a report of damage to the perimeter fence, Don has repaired this 

damage. 
 
REPORTS 

Chairs Report – Nothing to report this month. 
 



Site Report – Nothing to report this month. 
 

Lettings Report –  
 

 
Treasurer’s Report – 
The status of the allotment’s account were given by Joanna. 

An invoice for the website has been received.  Mike will contact the site 
administers to ensure invoices are sent to the secretary’s address in the future. 

 
ANY OTHER BUSINESS – 
 

Suggestion was raised to turn the unusable plots into orchards where practical. 
 

All holders are encouraged to collect rain water from their shed roofs where 
possible thus reducing the allotments water bill. 
 

 
DATE OF NEXT MEETING. 

 
Next meeting 13th January 2019 at 9:30 in the clubhouse. 

 


